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 January 2018 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 January 2018 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 

 

 The Board of Assessors and departmental staff attended a training 

session on Real Estate Research Consultants’ (RRC) re-designed 

Cloud-based Personal Property System.  

 

 The Board of Assessors took action on a Personal Property abatement 

application and five Real Estate abatement applications. 

 

 Cathy Marques of the Executive Office of Technology Services and 

Security (EOTSS) was in Ayer on February 20
th

 to discuss Ayer’s 

plan for conversion to Tyler’s iasWorld Appraisal Software.  

 

 Assessing Department staff assisted in the processing of Motor 

Vehicle Excise Commitment 1 of 2018. There were 7,326 bills 

committed totaling $924,531.75. 

 

 Assessing Department staff assisted in the processing of Motor 

Vehicle Excise Commitment 7 of 2017. There were 179 bills 

committed totaling $5,487.50. 

 

 The Assessing Department received FY2019 Growth and Valuation 

letters from the utility companies. 

 

 The Board of Assessors approved nine Motor Vehicle Excise 

abatements totaling $479.84. 


